Regular Meeting
Board of Education

November 11, 2013

7:00 PM

This regular meeting opened with roll call.  Bauder, Knobloch, Lee, Moser, and Van Hill were present.  Supt. Hargens was also in attendance.

Motion # 2031

Moved by Lee and seconded by Van Hill to approve the agenda with the addition of review of the FY13 audit.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Motion # 2032

Moved by Bauder and seconded by Knobloch to approve the consent items including the following bills.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

The Board recognized the following groups and individuals:

· The FFA Ag Mechanics a silver rating at Nationals competition.  James Dubbelde, Nick Meester, and Cody Ver Steeg silver individual ratings and Reagen Meyer received an individual gold.

· Students of the Month are:  Paige Boote-Academics, Kullyn Meffert-Arts, Ben Feucht-Service, and Nick Meester-Sportsmanship.

Supt. Hargens reported that there would be no school on Friday, November 15th, for the football playoffs.  He said that there would be a full day of school on Thursday.  Hargens also reported that, under new legislation, the district will develop the FY2015 school calendar using a combination of days and hours.  The calendar must be approved by the Board before March 1st.  Hargens reported that the District’s proposed TLC plan has been approved by the State.
Motion # 2033

Moved by Van Hill and seconded by Knobloch to approve an agreement between Iowa State University and West Lyon CSD for the placement of student teachers in the district.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

The Board reviewed the annual audit of the district’s financial reports and business practices for FY2013.  No changes were made to the reports previously submitted to the Board for their approval.

Motion # 2034

Moved by Bauder and seconded by Van Hill to approve the FY2013 audit as completed by Eide Bailly, LLC.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.

Motion # 2035

Moved by Knobloch and seconded by Lee to adjourn this regular meeting at 8:20 PM.  Motion carried, all members voting “yes”.  The next regular meeting is set for December 9th at 7:00 PM.
